
IMPORTANT: This letter is important and requires your immediate attention. If you have 
any questions about the content of this letter, please seek independent professional advice.

1 August 2018

Dear Investor,

Extraordinary General Meeting of JPMorgan Funds

Please be informed that the resolution set out in the Notice of Extraordinary General Meeting (the 
“EGM”) of JPMorgan Funds (the “Fund”) was passed at the EGM held on 17 July 2018. As a 
result, the proposed amendments to the Fund’s Articles of Incorporation (the “Articles”) set out in 
the Notice of EGM will be effected on 3 December 2018, or any other date decided by the Directors 
of the Fund but no later than 21 January 2019 (in which case you will be informed separately). The 
Hong Kong offering document of the Fund will be amended accordingly in due course.

The Hong Kong offering document of the Fund is available free of charge upon request during 
normal working hours at the registered office of the Hong Kong Representative, JPMorgan Funds 
(Asia) Limited1, and on our website www.jpmorganam.com.hk 2.

To obtain a copy of the amendments to the Articles and the consolidated Articles, please contact 
the Hong Kong Representative.

The Management Company of the Fund accepts responsibility for the accuracy of the content of 
this letter.

If you have any questions with regard to the content of this letter or any other aspect of the Fund, 
please do not hesitate to contact:

•	 your bank or financial adviser;
•	 your designated client advisor, account manager, pension scheme trustee or administrator;
•	 our Intermediary Hotline on (852) 2978 7788;
•	 our Intermediary Clients’ Hotline on (852) 2265 1000; or
•	 if you normally deal directly with us, our J.P. Morgan Funds InvestorLine on (852) 2265 1188.

Yours faithfully,
For and on behalf of
JPMorgan Funds (Asia) Limited
as Hong Kong Representative of the Fund

Edwin TK Chan
Director

1	 The registered office of JPMorgan Funds (Asia) Limited is located at 21st Floor, Chater House, 8 Connaught Road Central, Hong Kong.
2	 The website has not been reviewed by the Securities and Futures Commission.


